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REPUBLIC OF MOLDOVA 

UPR Working Group 
31st Session
Examination of the Report of Monaco  
Statement of the Delegation of the Republic of Moldova
Mr. President, 
The Republic of Moldova welcomes the high level delegation of Monaco to the UPR Working Group and thanks the delegation for the comprehensive presentation of the national report.
The Republic of Moldova commends Monaco for its strong commitment to human rights and for the importance that it attaches to the UPR process reflected in the thorough consideration of each recommendation that it has received. 
We welcome adoption of the Act No. 1.457 on harassment and violence in the work place thus considering the recommendation made by the Republic of Moldova in the second UPR cycle to have been implemented. 
The Republic of Moldova further welcomes the ratification by Monaco of a series of international human rights treaties, of which we mention the Convention on Rights of Persons with Disabilities, the Optional Protocol to CEDAW, the Council of Europe Convention on Protection of Children against Sexual Exploitation and Sexual Abuse (the Lanzarote Convention), Council of Europe Convention on Preventing and Combating Violence against Women and Domestic Violence (the Istanbul Convention) and the Council of Europe Convention on Action against Trafficking in Human Beings.
In order to further strengthen the human rights protection in the Principality, we recommend Monaco the following: 
1. Continue implementing policies directed towards the achievement of full and effective gender equality, including by amending or repealing obsolete provisions in the legislation that are discriminatory against women.
2. Take further measures to strengthen the right to access to education to all children irrespective of their nationality. 

We wish Monaco a successful UPR. 

